
Pierce County ATV/UTA  

Clyde’s Corner  

Meeting Minutes  

March 18th, 2024 

 

Members Present: Linda Townsend, Brandon Carleton, Yvonne Blodgett, Roger Fritz, Delores Fritz, Dan 

and Denise Hager, Kevin and Connie Burgess, Jack and Mary O’Neil, Kevin and Diane Johnson, Terry 

Johnson, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Mark Denzer, Steve and Judy Sampson, Dan and Wendy Smith, 

John Marko, Greg Reid, Gary Huppert, Dickie Nelson, Pat Gutting, Caleb Beebe, Jim Jennings, Joanie 

Churchill, Mark Books, R.B., Brian Stein, Scott Ryden, Mark Kinneman,Stan Kemmerer, Lisa Brown, Bud 

Rud, Mike.  

Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Jack O’Neil  

Secretary’s Report for February was read by Denise Hager and approved by Vonnie Blodgett 2nd by Daryl 

Fay. 

Treasurer’s Report for February was read by Tina Huppert and approved by JoAnne Ottman 2nd by Gary 

Huppert. 

Old Business:  

Update on the progress of the WI State Statue 23.3 by Dave Deiss and Sheldon Huppert.  

They are making progress and meeting with Finance/Personal and the County Board in April.  

WATVA: Conference April 2024 in Stevens Point. Motion made to pay for the WATVA fee for the 

Ambassador Daryl Smith of 80.00 and hotels paid for Daryl and Wendy Smith and Jack and Mary O’Neil 

to attend the conference also. Motion made by Dick Nelson,2nd by Daryl Fay.  

Motion made to pay for 1 drink at each meeting Ron Gutting made the motion and 2nd by Terry Johnson 

New Business:  

DNR ATV Certification at the Ellsworth Rod & Gun and we will post dates and times on the PCAA 

website. 

Tuesday, April 23 6:30-8:30 and Sunday, April 28th and May 5th 2:00-5:00 p.m. will be the dates and 

times of the classes. You will have to sign up on the Go Wild Website. Spaces could be limited. 

Donations to Plum City Fire Department and Prescott Fire Department for 1000.00 each was passed with 

a motion made by Gary Huppert and 2nd by Daryl Fay.  

Last year we did donated to the Ellsworth Fire Department 1500.00 and Ellsworth Ambulance for 

1000.00. We will review other options each year.  

Fair Booth fee is 179.00 and will continue again for 2024. It is great publicity with the process we are 

making this year. A Canopy, table, chairs and a new Map display with the help of Sheldon and Tina and 



Jack and Dave who will help us get set up. Thanks in advance for all who can help this year in the booth. 

We will send out a schedule of the dates and times to work by the June meeting. To cover the shifts at 

the booth we will need 20-24 people to volunteer at the booth and greet people and answer questions 

people may have.  

Next month is the Annual Meeting and we will be having elections if there is any changes please let us 

know. This will be after our regular monthly meeting.  

Meeting for April 15th will be at the Ellsworth Country Club and Randy Bayer may offer a food option  

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting @ 6:40 p.m. Daryl Fay and 2nd by Mary O’Neil.  

 

 

 

 


